What is Leading Parent Partnership Award (LPPA)

We are using the Leading Parent Partnership Award (LPPA) to help strengthen our school's partnership with parents. LPPA is a national award that will provide us with a valuable school improvement tool and also give us recognition for our commitment to working with parents.

The award helps Meadowfield to work in partnership with all parents and carers.

Increasing parental participation in school life leads to improved pupil progress, punctuality, attendance and behaviour. The framework encourages parents to be involved in their children's learning leading to improved outcomes in all aspects of school life.

The programme is delivered by trained LPPA advisers and high standards are maintained through a consistent quality assurance process.

To achieve the award schools have to work towards meeting nine different objectives, building up evidence to support them before they can achieve the award.



The LPPA Objectives

- The school demonstrates a commitment to work towards achieving the LPPA.
- The school makes and implements effective plans to achieve and maintain the LPPA.
- The school is a welcoming, communicative and friendly place for parents.
- 4. The school promotes the awareness and participation of all groups of parents in supporting their children's learning and developing their own learning. In addition, the school holds and actively promotes a programme of opportunities and events for joint parent and child participation.
- The school provides a good induction for all new parents.
- The school provides parents with relevant and user-friendly guidance and information to help them support their children's learning.
- The school produces and implements parentfriendly policies to establish effective home school links and improve children's attendance, punctuality, progress and positive participation in school.
- The school provides good support for all parents as their children move through or leave the school.
- The school summarises its achievements against the LPPA Objectives and outlines its future plans.



How can the LPPA enhance parent/guardian partnership?

There are many ways we can enhance the parent/guardian partnership through the LPPA but these are just some of them:

- Ensure the school is a welcoming and friendly place for all, not just parents and carers.
- * Consultation and communication with parents and carers.
- More Senior Management Team out on transport duties.
- Provide information and guidance to parents and carers to help them support their own child's learning. This could be through workshop mornings with teachers and the use of the MIDAS centre.
- Holding and actively promoting developing opportunities or events for joint parent/carer and child activities.
- * Increase popularity in coffee mornings and afternoons with learning walks and tours around the school.
- Involving parents and carers in specific celebration events to celebrate their child's achievements.
- * Evaluating performance against the Leading Parent Partnership Award.

Why do we need LPPA?

The award will improve our standards as a school and encourage ongoing partnerships with families and the community involved with Meadowfield.

Working towards the LPPA will enhance links between home and school. This is important to us as we know that when positive relationships are built, children's learning improves.



Meadowfield's LPPA coordinator?

Deanna will be Meadowfield's LPPA coordinator, you may have seen Deanna out on transport in the mornings and afternoons. Her role as the coordinator, is to manage the school's work on the LPPA. Deanna has a genuine interest in developing the school's partnership with parents and she has as enthusiasm and commitment to the role of coordinator.



What can families do to help Meadowfield School achieve the award?

- * Read all newsletters, letters and publicity we send out.
- Come along to events we organise if you are able to.
- * Complete any questionnaires or feedback forms we send out as honestly as you can.
- Sign up to and use Weduc, our online communication platform.





We would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your continued support with your child's education.

We look forward to working with you more closely.

If you have any questions, suggestions or just want to know more, please contact the school office via email, office@meadowfield.kent.sch.uk





Leading Parent Partnership Award (LPPA)











